Library Media Curriculum Annual Review

Monday, March 17, 2008


The annual Library Media Curriculum Review meeting took place on Monday March 17, 2008 at 3:35 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Sheila Trembley, Lynne Titus, and Sharon Pool.  Library curriculum, circulation, and other library updates were discussed.

Curriculum:


Lynne Titus reported on the library curriculum for grades kindergarten through five.  While the curriculum topics will remain the same, she would like the lesson implementation to be updated.   Lynne has interest in acquiring an Activeboard for the library.  She stated that her lessons for all grade levels could become more technology-oriented.  This, in turn would cause the lessons to become more interactive, and the students would become more engaged. Lynne is in the process of applying for an Education Foundation Grant to cover the expenses.  The board would have to be purchased, and a wall to mount it on would need to be built.  Lynne has made a decision as to where that could physically work in the library.

    
Lynne also reported that she plans to purchase a high-share computer unit, along with four more student stations for the classes to use for book selection and research.  The computers and unit will be purchased from the money that Lynne has saved from several GCMS Elementary School book fairs.  She is in the process of getting cost estimates, with the help of Don Worthington.


Sheila Trembley stated that while the middle school library does not have specific classes, the teaching there is more one on one.  At times, the library is closed so that a specific class can do research.  Also, during Science Fair time, Sheila assists by taking Science classes to the computer lab.  There, she is able to review with the students how to do subject searches.  She also reviews bibliography formats, etc.  


At the middle school, Sheila reported that she hopes to purchase a high share tower as well.  This would serve three additional computers.  She hopes to add more terminals in the future, as funds from her capital outlay budget become available.


Sheila reported that the high school library is frequently used by various classes for research projects.  The teachers contact Sheila ahead of time so that it can be communicated to all teachers that the library will be closed during certain periods for those projects.  Before the juniors and seniors work on their term papers each year, Sheila will often meet with the English classes in order to review the data base, and how the students can use it to help locate materials.  Sheila also works with the students on bibliography format, as well.  

Circulation:


Lynne Titus reported that the library circulation for the 2006-2007 school year was 31,394 books.  That reflects approximately 500 students checking books out from grade kindergarten through five.  There are currently approximately 15,000 books in the elementary library.  Just last week when Lynne attended the Illinois Reading conference, she purchased many new books with money from her budget.  Her hope is to get those books into the system for checkout before the end of the year.


Sheila reported that her average circulation for the middle school is approximately 10,000 to 11,000 books each year.  The GCMS Middle School has about 8,000 books in its inventory.


The GCMS High School Library houses about 8,000 books.  Usually the circulation for the year is approximately 8,500 books.  Sheila reported that it works out to an average of about 26-27 books checked out per student, per year. 


Lynne Titus reported on the Lincoln Trails System, This system allows the students and faculty to check out materials from other school districts that are not available from any of our three libraries.  Both Sheila and Lynne reported that they evaluate the materials that are being requested.  If it is a topic that is going to be covered frequently by a specific teacher, then the librarians look into purchasing those materials for the various building libraries.  Usually at the elementary school, the teachers use the services, though occasionally, a fourth or fifth grader will request a book.  At the middle school and high school, it is mainly students who request the materials.  All Lincoln Trails items are dropped off and picked up at the elementary school.  Since the books, DVDs and VHS tapes have a short checkout period, Lynne makes sure which materials come in, and are returned.  If they go to a middle or high school student, Sheila then also inventories the materials, so that nothing is lost.  In the 2005-2006 school year, 139 items were delivered.  Last year, the number was down to 71 items for the 2006-2007 year.  That included 67 books, and four videos.  So far this year, 108 books, DVDs, or VHS tapes have been borrowed through the Lincoln Trails system.  

AR:

Currently, the elementary library owns slightly over 5,000 AR quizzes.  Funds have been added to the library budget (above and beyond the regular budget) for the purchase of AR quizzes.  Lynne selects quizzes based on input from teachers.  If there is a teacher request, Lynne will make sure that the quiz is available, and then she will purchase it.  She also selects quizzes for library books. So some of the quizzes are for classroom books or leveled readers, and others are for library books.  All library books are then labeled with complete AR information (book reading level, point value, etc.)

Sheila reported that AR is used at the middle school.  AR actually began through the usage in the eighth grade literature classes.  At that time it was available only to those students.  Now however, it has broadened in scope to include sixth and seventh grade literature classes, as well.  The students and teachers are familiar with how to use this program.  From the librarian’s perspective, it requires a tweaking of database records and a specific labeling of AR books.  Once this is done the program is self-sufficient.

Other:


Sheila reported on the “United Streaming” service that the middle school is currently enrolled in.  She said that the materials are very current, and that it has both books and videos available for downloading on line.  Teachers can request a specific topic, and there are three to four minute videos that are available. There are also longer movies available.  Since this requires a lot of on line time to play, Don Worthington requests that with the longer movies, that Sheila burn them to a CD at night to avoid tying up the internet for long periods of time.  Sheila said that United Streaming is a very valuable tool.  Lynne was interested in seeing its application for elementary school use.  Sheila explained that there are so many things available to the teachers, therefore; this would be a great session to provide at the institute in order to create an awareness of its potential. 


  Sheila also reported that new shelving units in the high school library would be very beneficial.  She has communicated this to Mr. Lindy, so he is aware of the need.


The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Sharon Pool  

